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MUSIC DEPARTMENT

The Hemel Hempstead School Music Department is housed in Heath Barn, a converted Elizabethan farm building some five minutes’ walk from the main school.  The use of the building is shared with The Dacorum Music School, thus providing a centre of musical excellence catering for the needs of the school and the local community.  We are well served with accommodation at Heath Barn with one Music Technology suites, three more teaching rooms and many individual practice rooms.  The Music facility will move to a new building in the 2018-19 academic year.
The Department is well equipped instrumentally and has 15 AppleMac computers and a well-equipped recording studio.  The main school houses further electric pianos, drum kit etc., to encourage performance opportunities, e.g. lunchtime concerts.
The Music Department currently comprises two full time teachers delivering the curriculum across all Key Stages.  Curriculum staff are supported by a visiting team of over twenty specialist instrumental teaching staff a full time administrator and a technician.  All students at Key Stage 3 receive a weekly 60 minute classroom music lesson and large numbers opt for GCSE (Edexcel) and AS/A Level (Edexcel) Music.  Indeed, many of our Sixth Form musicians further their musical education at University and Conservatoire.  There are thriving examination classes at Key Stages 4 and 5.  

Enhancing the curriculum is an extensive programme of extra-curricular provision. Nearly 250 students receive weekly instrumental music lessons at Heath Barn.  Their diverse musical needs are met and challenged by the following musical ensembles which rehearse on a weekly basis:

	Wind Band

Strings ensemble

Funk Band

Ukulele group
Guitar ensemble
Rock Bands 
Acoustic Band
	Brass group
Saxophone Quartet
Choir

Flute Group
Chamber Choir

SSA Choir

            Male voice Choir


Students and ensembles are given termly opportunities to perform publicly and celebrate their achievements.  The Department organises regular recital evenings and there are twice-yearly whole school concerts.  A particular highlight at Christmas time is the annual Service of Nine Lessons and Carols in the local parish church.  The Department go on a Music tour within Europe every two years.  The Department collaborates with the other Performing Arts Departments to produce a highly rated biennial musical and, in the past, with a local charity to produce a superb two day music festival, ‘Music on the Moor’.  Ensembles from the school are also in much demand within the local community. 

Music is thriving at The Hemel Hempstead School.  Students actively and enthusiastically enjoy music making at all levels – within the classroom, in instrumental lessons and in extra-curricular activities.  Such enthusiasm, enjoyment and hard work produce very high levels of achievement.  The Department has developed an enviable reputation within the local community, Hertfordshire County and at national level.
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